

VILLAGE OF COLONIE

VILLAGE HALL

2 THUNDER ROAD COLONIE, NY 12205 (518) 869-7562 FAX (518) 464-0389

THOMAS J. TOBIN MAYOR

jblot@colonievillage.org www.colonievillage.org MINUTES BOARD OF TRUSTEES MONDAY, MARCH 7, 2022 6:30 P.M. **EDWARD SIM**DEPUTY MAYOR

PATTY SCHWARZ LOCKART
TRUSTEE
JAMES M. RUBINO
TRUSTEE
ART WHITE
TRUSTEE

JAMIE BLOT CLERK

Mayor Tobin opened the meeting of the Mayor and Board of Trustees at 6:34 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Mayor Tobin Present

Deputy Mayor Sim Present
Trustee Lockart Present
Trustee Rubino Present
Trustee White Present
Clerk Blot Present

Minutes of the regularly scheduled board meeting that was held on February 22, 2022, were reviewed by the present members of the board.

A motion was made by Trustee Lockart to approve the minutes, as amended. Motion seconded by Trustee White.

VOTE: Trustee Lockart Yes

Trustee Rubino Yes
Trustee White Yes
Deputy Mayor Sim Yes
Mayor Tobin Yes

Motion passed.

A motion was made by Trustee White to authorize the Clerk to approve a peddlers permit for "Mr. Ding-a-Ling", with the restriction of peddling in Cook Park. Motion seconded by Trustee Lockart.

VOTE: Trustee Lockart Yes

Trustee Rubino Yes
Trustee White Yes
Deputy Mayor Sim Yes
Mayor Tobin Yes

Motion passed.

Trustee Lockart said the senior center is currently closed due to a few COVID cases and a stomach bug that is going around. They hope to resume the lunch program Monday, March 21, 2022.

Trustee Rubino said that he is glad the weather is getting warmer.

Deputy Mayor Sim mentioned that last week we had a bought of the stomach bug with some of our employees. He mentioned that on Wednesday, March 2, we celebrated our first centennial event, with the employee centennial luncheon. He also expressed thanks for all the employees and all they do.

Mayor Tobin mentioned that there was a repair done to the drainage in the parking lot after a break, and we will be paving that once the weather gets warmer. Superintendent Decker added that they switched the line to plastic to prevent it from rotting in the future.

Chief Kayser read aloud the fire report for the month of February. Deputy Mayor Sim asked the Chief to check the status of the service award point list. Chief Kayser said he thought they dropped it off Friday, to which Clerk Blot said she would check with her staff, and the Chief said he would check with Ray Paradise.

The following reports were submitted:

Senior Lunches 2/14/22-2/18/22

Senior Lunches 2/21/22-2/25/22

Senior Lunches 2/28/22-3/4/22

Senior Exp vs Rev 2/7/22-2/18/22

Senior Exp vs Rev 2/21/22-3/4/22

Senior Center activities report February 2022

Fire Department Report February 2022

Recreation Center report February 2022

Abstract #17 breakdown:

General: \$ 190,316.20 Water: \$ 38,347.30 Sewer: \$ 41,776.01 Total: \$ 270,439.51

Abstract #18 breakdown:

General: \$ 72,274.55 Water: \$ 4,759.17 Sewer: \$ 8,910.37 Total: \$ 85,944.09

A motion was made by Trustee White to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Deputy Mayor Sim.

VOTE: Trustee Lockart Yes

Trustee Rubino Yes
Trustee White Yes
Deputy Mayor Sim Yes
Mayor Tobin Yes

Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned 6:40 p.m. Respectfully Submitted,

Jamie L. Blot Village Clerk Village of Colonie